Minutes of a meeting of Letwell Parish Council held at the Village Hall on September 30th 2019 at 7.30 pm.

Present: Alan Nettleship, chairman, Duncan Biggins, Jenny Straw, Matt Bell and Martyn Sharpe.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and confirmed.

Matters Arising: 701/19 The clerk reported that enforcement action was being taken by RMBC to remove the gazebo built on Green Belt land at Woodlands Farm.

702/19 The planning dept. had still not reached a decision about the future of the barn at North Farm in Gildingwells.

703/19 The council agreed to press RMBC about the ongoing delay in replacing the demolished fingerpost sign at the junction of Lamb Lane and Ivy Lodge Lane.

704/19 The interpretive panel had now been approved, and it was expected that it would be ready to despatch towards the end of October. Members volunteered to help install the panel once it was delivered. It was agreed that the two youngest children in the village would be invited to unveil the panel.

Accounts: 705/19 Firbeck Parish Council, £61, FLAG issue, proposed M Sharpe, seconded A Nettleship; 706/19 Spencer with Hall, £70, grass cutting, proposed M Bell, seconded J Straw; 707/19 D Ingman, £105, audit, proposed A Nettleship. seconded D Biggins. 708/19 The clerk reported payment of £5 had been received for an annual subscription to FLAG at Gildingwells, 709/19 The half yearly precept of £1100 had been paid directly into the current a/c by RMBC.

Any other Business: 710/19 The council agreed to ask RMBC to replace a missing footpath sign near Gildingwells road.

711/19 It was reported that another sign had been destroyed at the end of Barker Hades Road. It appeared the damage had been caused during hedge cutting.

712/19 It was hoped that villagers would rally round to weed and prune, where necessary, the rowan trees on the Ramper. It was agreed that members would meet at the bus shelter at 10 am on the morning of Sunday November 24th.